Marion Charter School
Board Minutes

Tuesday, October 17, 2023
6:00 p.m.

Members present:  Michelle Axson, Barbara Holland, Sonya Williams, and Sandy Wagner
Public Present: Vicki Bosworth 
Michelle Axson called the Board meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  Michelle mentioned that Lori Soucey was out due to being in a very bad car accident and that she was resting at home. Michelle mentioned that she sent home a paper copy of tonight’s Board Meeting  with Sadie so that Lori could have it on hand.  Michelle also mentioned that she would go over anything that was discussed at tonight’s meeting with Lori in a few days.
The minutes from the June 13th Board meeting were reviewed with a motion to accept the minutes being made Barbara Holland, and the second motion being made by Sonya Williams.
First, Michelle presented the 2023-24 Budget Revision #1.  She explained that the only updates to the budget were line items 3 and 4 which are for Title I funds.  Michelle mentioned that this amount changed due to an increase in our Title I allocation amounts.  Michelle mentioned that the new Title I funds were $88,977.00 and the Parent Involvement Portion was now $822.00.  Michelle reminded the Board that the Title I funds were used to help pay for our Aide’s salaries and that the Parent portion of the Title I funds were used to purchase student planners for our 3rd-5th graders.  
Next Michelle mentioned that the last update to the Budget revision was for line items 6-9 and 14, due to the updated student counts.  Michelle mentioned that we currently have 232 students, so she increased the student number to 230, which increased our FEFP revenue amounts.  
After the detailed explanation of the Budget, Sonya Williams made the first motion to accept the 2023-2024 Marion Charter School Budget Revision #1, with Barb Holland making the second motion to accept the Budget. 

Then, Michelle provided updated copies of the schools Staff Calendar, Staff Handbook, Job Description Book, and the Student Handbook so that the Board Members could update their Board Binders.
Michelle then shared with the Board that their 22-23 End of the Year Audit went well and that there were no findings.  Michelle mentioned that Tim Price was very pleased with how organized our files were and how it was a pleasure to work with our school.

Next, Michelle shared with the Board that she received no parent input when creating this year’s School Improvement Plan (SIP) and this year’s Parent Involvement Plan (PIP) over the summer despite sending out messages asking for input.  Michelle then said that Title I sent out a Parent Survey  last month and the results were:

· There were 27 people who completed the survey (25 Parents, 1 Community Member, and 1 Instructional Staff Member)

· For the Question “Do you support the Schoolwide Improvement Plan?” 25 people answered “YES”, O people answered “NO”, and 2 skipped the question.  The feedback for this question was: “I’m not sure what the specifics are, but I support improvement and communication.”, “We as teachers strive to provide the best education to our students, and the SIP provides us the information needed so that we can see the areas in which we succeed, and the areas that need improvement.”, “Unsure of the plan details.”, “I think our school and staff are doing a wonderful job educating our children and keeping us parents involved.”, “Todo esta bien en la escuela.”, and “I don’t know what this is even.”
· For the next question “Parent/Family feedback is valued.  Provide any suggestions/comments regarding the SIP and your child’s academic success, 7 people answered and 20 skipped this question.  The responses were: “The extra tools such as I-Ready reading and math, Reading Rangers, and Reflex math are helpful for us parents to get our littles the extra practice that they need.”, “Todo esta bien en la escuela.”, “I feel the school should have a library so they can check books out that interest them and promote reading more.”

· Next, it asked “Do you support the Parent and Family Engagement Plan (PIP)?”  The responses were 25 people answered “YES”, O people answered “NO”, and 2 skipped the question.  The responses were “More informative communication as to his daily activity/struggling within the day.  Just seeing a negative point on DOJO isn’t helpful trying to support him at home.”, “Again, not sure what the specifics are, but I support Family Involvement.”, “The PFEP allows us to work with our parents to provide our students with the tools that they need to be successful here at school and at home.”, “Unsure of the plan details.”, “Todo esta bien en la escuela.”, and “I don’t know what this is either.”
· For the last question “Families and school staff are equal partners in education.  We welcome any suggestions/comments that could assist us with your child’s learning outside of school.”  9 people answered this question and 18 skipped this question.  There were 4 “N/A” responses.  The comments were: “I think free play and outside time are important.  Children learn and express through play and movement.”, “MCS is a phenomenal school to work at because we as teachers are provided with all of the materials, guidance, and professional development needed so that we can do our jobs to the best of our ability.”, “Super school! The teachers are so wonderful and very helpful.”, “The school does a good job with my child.”, and “Todo esta bien en la escuela.”
The Board stated that they were very pleased with the survey responses and suggested that Michelle add a little note in the school newsletter saying how she appreciated all of the responses for the Title I survey, and for anyone who had a suggestion, such as having a library (which we already have), addressing it with a quick response so that they feel heard.  Michelle said that she would put it in this Friday’s newsletter.

Next, Michelle shared the school’s PM1 FAST scores.  The results were:

· Kindergarten: The Grade average for Star Early Literacy was 697, as compared to the District’s 684, and for Star Math, Kindergarten had a 716, as compared to the District’s 715.
· First grade: The Grade average for Star Early Literacy was 772, as compared to the District’s 757, and for Star Math, 1st Grade had a 815, as compared to the District’s 796.

· Second grade: The Grade average for Star Reading was 862, as compared to the District’s 839, and for Star Math, 2nd Grade had a 869, as compared to the District’s 859.

Michelle then explained that the students in 3rd-5th took the FAST Reading test PM1 and the scores were as follows:
· For our Third grade students, our school received a Reading scale score of 287, in comparison to the County’s scale score of 277 and the State’s scale score of 283.

· For our Fourth grade students, our school received a Reading scale score of 293, in comparison to the County’s scale score of 294 and the State’s scale score of 298.

· For our Fifth grade students, our school received a Reading scale score of 305, in comparison to the County’s scale score of 306, and the State’s scale score of 309.

Then, Michelle reviewed the PM1 Math FAST Scores for 3rd-5th Grades.  They were:

· For our Third grade students, our school received a Math scale score of 275, in comparison to the County’s scale score of 268 and the State’s scale score of 273.

· For our Fourth grade students, our school received a Math scale score of 280, in comparison to the County’s scale score of 283 and the State’s scale score of 286.

· For our Fifth grade students, our school received a Reading scale score of 300, in comparison to the County’s scale score of 295, and the State’s scale score of 297.

The Board was very pleased with the scores of both the Reading and Math tests.  Michelle will update the Board with the PM2 FAST scores at the next Board meeting.
Then,  Michelle  explained that this year the state is doing resiliency skills each month.  These skills are taught to all grade level students so that they can learn and implement each skill in their everyday life.   We post the definition, along with a student friendly video in our newsletter, as well as reviewing these topics in class and during their Guidance lessons. They are:

1. August- Empathy

2. September- Perseverance

3. October- Grit and Gratitude

4. November-Responsibility

5. December- Critical Thinking

6. January- Problem Solving

7. February- Responsible Decision Making

8. March- Self Awareness and Self-Management

9. April- Mentorship and Citizenship

10. May- Honesty
Finally, Michelle shared with the Board some upcoming events here at Marion Charter School.  They are:
· Thoughtful Thursdays- this year we are trying to be philanthropists and teaching our students the importance of being good stewards of others.  The third Thursday of each month, students can pay $1.00 and wear a “Thoughtful” shirt and the money raised will be given to an assigned agency in the community.  For September, our first Thoughtful Thursday raised $60.00 for the Humane Society.  Our next Thoughtful Thursday is raising money for Foster Florida of Ocala. 

· Report Card Conferences begin Thursday

· Next Week is Red Ribbon Week- the theme is “Be Kind To Your Mind.  Live Drug Free!”

· Door Decorating Contest this Friday

· Red Ribbon Spirit Week (Oct. 23rd-27th)

1. Monday- Wear Red

2. Tuesday- Wear MCS Shirt

3. Wednesday- Early Release Day – Dress For Success

4. Thursday- Wear Favorite Team Shirt

5. Friday- Wear Crazy Socks and Hair 

· Tuesday, Oct. 31st- Costume Parade at 8:45 out front

· Friday, Nov. 10th- Kdg-3rd grade field trip to Ocali Days

· Wednesday, Nov. 15th- Early Release for us- Staff Thanksgiving Luncheon

· Nov. 20th-24th  NO SCHOOL! Thanksgiving Break

· Dec. 5th- 3rd Grade PM#2 ELA

· Dec. 6th- 4th Grade PM#2 ELA

· Dec. 7th- 5th Grade PM#2 ELA

· Dec. 14th and 15th- Winter Festival

· Tuesday, Dec. 19th- Early Release Day-No Extended Day

· Dec. 20th-Jan. 2nd- NO SHOOL!  Winter Break

· Wednesday, Jan. 3rd- NO SCHOOL- Teacher Workday

· Jan. 9th- 3rd Grade PM#2 Math

· Jan. 10th- 4th Grade PM#2 Math

· Jan. 11th- 5th Grade PM#2 Math

· Jan. 16th- Kdg.-2nd Grade PM#2 ELA

· Jan.  23rd- Kdg.-2nd Grade PM#2 MATH
Michelle reminded the Board that their next meeting was going to be January 23rd at 6:00 p.m.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:50 p.m., with the first motion being made by Sonya Williams and Barb Holland making the second motion. 
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